

For everyone who has been born of God overcomes the world. And this is the victory that has overcome the world—our faith. 1John 5:4





## enzler Japan Newsletter #8

## A Prayer Update

## Dear family and friends,

10-09-2022

In our last letter we wrote that we are looking for the right apartment in Kitami. Thank you for your prayers! Shortly after we sent the letter, we found a very conveniently located and warm apartment!

The pastor of the church where we will be working was kind enough to look at it with the realtor, and said it was good. A week later we also got the confirmation from the landlord that we will get the apartment. Sometimes landlords are a bit skeptical with foreigners like us and often refuse. Thank God that he took us in this case.

The apartment is located only 3 minutes walk from the church, and you also need only 15 minutes to the two universities of the city. There are also two supermarkets, a post office and a train station right next door. Because the house is made of concrete, it should be warm enough in winter, and the apartment is big enough for a lot of visitors as well!!

We have also already found a moving company that gave us a good offer. The move will take place on September 21 and 22. Please pray for all the preparations, and that we can finish everything well here in Sapporo.

We will still meet with several friends, and in the church we have been going to for the last 15 months, we will share our testimony during the service. Julian will speak for about 25 minutes on September 11, and Karolina one week later on September 18. Please pray that the church members will be encouraged by God's great deeds that He has done in our lives and that their trust in God will

grow as a result. We sincerely desire that our Japanese brothers and sisters in Oasa church will have more freedom and courage to proclaim God's Good News in their daily lives and also develop more initiative for evangelism as a church.

We are very grateful to God that He lets us finish everything well in our language school as well. The other day we did a mock version of the nationwide Japanese language test (JLPT). Julian passed the 3rd level and Karolina the 2nd level (the 5th level is the lowest). The next week will be our last at the language school and on the 16th we will have our graduation ceremony where both of us will give a small Japanese speech.

After our move to Kitami we will have two weeks of vacation. We are very excited about everything God has prepared for us in Kitami and the surrounding area. Please pray for a good acclimation to the new environment and that all spiritual resistance to the Gospel will be broken.

Thank you very much for your prayer support, your emails, and for your faithful financial support!

Julian & Karolina

4

Address Germany:

Julian & Karolina Tenzler Bodenseering 15 95445 Bayreuth

Address Japan:
Julian & Karolina Tenzler
Kita-38-Jo-Higashi 9-1-40
Etowaru Court 601,
Higashi-ku, Sapporo
007-0838 Japan

Our email address: info@prayforjapan.net

Our homepage: www.prayforjapan.net

Our Telegram channel: Julian & Karolina in Japan

Our Instagram: prayforjapan\_jk

Donation account: (OMF account with tax receipt)

Like all OMF missionaries we live on donations.

Online donation

Account holder: OMF International Deutschland e.V. IBAN: DE76 5185 0079 0350 0051 61 BIC: HELADEF1FRI (Sparkasse Oberhessen) Purpose of payment: Unterhalt Tenzler, [donor's name], [address]